ZIMMERMAN YOUTH BASKETBALL ASSOCIATION WW

ZYBA Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
November 2, 2021, 6:00 P.M. Livonia Town Hall

Call to Order: 6:04 PM by Kristi Johnson, President

In Attendance: Kristi Johnson, Chris Cox, Cory Whiting, Lori Giffen, Jamey Pietz, Peter Buck,
Amber Krotzer, Tyrone Schmidt, Nichole Gow, and Siri Rustad

Absent: Jamie Erdman and Nate Christensen

Approval of Meeting Minutes: September 21-2021 meeting minutes APPROVED
> Motion — Peter Buck / 2" — Amber Krotzer

Approval of Financial Reports: APPROVED
> Motion — Peter Buck / 2" — Chris Cox
» $1200 scholarships
» The Becker credit has been taken care of from the outstanding travel tournament.

Open Forum: None

General Discussion
1. Fundraising — Free Throw-A-Thon
> Dates will run Nov 29-Dec 3™
> Turn in packets by Dec. 10t
> Goal is for ea player to raise at least $25
» Amber will print off the player sheets and attach them to an envelope to distribute
to the coaches to pass out to the players.
Tyronne will send out a message to all the families
Cory to order the envelopes
» Prizes to top team and player
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2. Tournament —

Lori discussed number of teams (currently under 50) and bracket layouts

ZYBA will print our own brackets instead of MYSA

Door fee will be $5

Cory to order tournament supplies for Lori

No additional cleaning requirements needed for this year above our standard practices.
ZYBA will provide food and water in the teachers’ lounge for refs. Cory will order food for
the refs.

An athletic trainer will be on hand both days

Kristi will order the awards for 15t & 2" place.
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» Amber will be coordinating concessions. No COVID restrictions this year.
» Tyronne will send out communication once Dibs is ready for sign up
» All board members should plan on helping out at the tournament when possible
3. ZYBA Practices — An issue was brought to our attention about player drop off & conduct at ZES.
» Parents should not drop their kids off early to practice.
» There is no bouncing of basketballs in the school hallways
» Players should not roam the school hallways unattended
> Tyronne to send out a message to remind families of our rules (send this msg out 15t)
» If the problem persists, then a board member will monitor practices
4. Pictures — 1t and 2" grade pictures went great.
» Recommendation made to NOT allow parents in during pictures
» Waiting on the district to get a January permit

Director Reports (as required):

President - None

Vice President — No

Treasurer — No

Secretary - No

Registration - No.

Grades 1-4 — No

Grades 5-8 — No

Uniform/Apparel —

Equipment — No

Website/Communications — Send tournament pictures in to add to our social media and website.
Coach Director — No

Fundraising/sponsorship — Amber to send in our sponsorships to add them to the website
Volunteer/Concessions — Only 2 coaches get credit for volunteer hours requirement

Adjournment: 7:45 PM
» Motion: Amber Krotzer / 2": Chris Cox

Next Board Meeting: December 19" @ 6:00 PM at Livonia Township Hall



